1st February 2018

Final Ski Trip Information Letter

We are now a little over a week away from the Ski Trip!  I hope you have managed to procure all the items your daughter will need.  Please contact me at any time with any questions you may have.

If I have not yet received your daughter’s EHIC card and Photocopy of Passport, please send those in with her as soon as possible.

I have outlined, below, pertinent information to help you and your daughter prepare for the trip.  Please will you go through this letter with your daughter since she will not receive this information separately. 

In preparation for departure

Ensure your daughter has all the items on the kit list.

Identify any DVD’s your daughter may wish to bring (Certificate 12 and below) and mark them with her name in permanent pen.
Please speak with your daughter about half term Homework.  She was told during our student meeting on 9th January to ask her teachers about this so that she has time to complete this before departure.  She has been told that she will not be able to use the Ski Trip as an excuse for incomplete Homework after our return.
Please liaise with your daughter about Mobile Phone use, and data charges etc. Mobile phones are not a requirement for the trip and we take no responsibility for your daughter’s use of her phone, its loss or any charges incurred.

Friday 9th February

Your daughter will come to school as normal and then stay at school until our departure.

Please ensure that your daughter packs her backpack, which she will have on the coach with her, with food and water for the journey, any books or games she’d like as well as both Pounds and Euros should we stop at a service station en-route.  She will also need her coat on the coach with her.  Her large bag will be inaccessible for the duration of the journey.

Your daughter should come to school:

1. Between 7.30am and 7.45am if you wish to access the carpark, and by 8am at the latest.

2. I will be on the gate to answer questions and will collect passports and Permission Forms at this time so these will need to be to hand.

3. Your daughter will then take her large bag in the side entrance/fire escape of the LRC.  Bags will be stored safely here for the day.

4. Your daughter does not need to wear school uniform and should instead wear her Ski Trip hoody.  Please note everyone else will be in school uniform and your daughter should dress appropriately neatly.  If she wishes to get changed into more comfortable clothing before we board the coach she will have time to do so.

5. Your daughter may not wear false nails, eyelashes, nail varnish, excessive makeup etc. on Friday 9th February – it is not a mufti-day.

6. At the end of the school day all students should come to the LRC so we can give them information they need for the afternoon.

7. Students are welcome to bring food from home, or frequent one of the takeaways in the immediate vicinity (across the road from the school).  Please let me know if do not give your daughter permission to leave the site do so.

8. If you wish to wave the coach off, you are welcome to do so! Departure is scheduled for 6.30pm but may be a little earlier or later.  We will leave when the drivers are ready to do so.  Please park leaving as much space in the centre of the carpark as possible for the coach to manoeuvre.

Whilst we are away
Check www.instagram.com/carshaltonhighschoolforgirls for some daily photos.

Staff are contactable via email (lstanley8@suttonmail.org) or on the school mobile number 07938 183314.  Please email or text in the first instance, rather than call, and name your daughter in the email/text.
Our in-school contact is Miss Holland (Assistant Head) and she can be contacted at aholland@suttonmail.org  

Saturday 17th February

1. The itinerary suggests we should be back at school at 3pm.  We will ask your daughter to contact you as we board the Eurotunnel and again as we travel up from Dover to give a clearer ETA.  Please note, sometimes school trips run ahead of time, and if earlier Eurotunnel bookings are available we may arrive home earlier.  Please be available for most of the afternoon. (We will contact you if your daughter doesn’t have her phone with her).

Medications

We are not able to dispense medicines to your daughter during the trip.  If you wish your daughter to have access to her own medications and/or painkillers please provide her with such.  If you wish a member of staff to look after the medicines during our stay we are happy to do so – please place them in a named receptacle together with storage instructions.  All medications provided to your child or staff should be listed on the form attached to this letter along with their intended use.

Telephone Tree
The attached telephone tree will be activated in unusual circumstances when we want to relay a message to you via adults and not the students.

I will call the top two people on the tree and they in turn will call down to the people directly beneath them, who will in turn call the people directly beneath them.

Please note – If you cannot get through to the person beneath you in the tree - please call the next person on the list in order to keep the tree moving and call the original person back later.  If you can’t get hold of them after a couple of tries please text me on the school mobile with your name and the name of the person you were not able to contact.  

Please send the attached Permission Form which you will receive with the posted hard copy of this letter in with your daughter (she should hand it to me personally) or she should bring it with her on Friday 9th February.

Please do contact me with any questions.  We’re looking forward to a great week!

Miss L Stanley


Party Leader

